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psychiatric institutions have been seen 
as the custodians of those with severe 
mental illnesses. despite the advances 
made in pharmacological treatment  as 
well as psychosocial therapies that make 
community care of persons with mental 
illness not just possible but desirable, 
stigma against those with mental illness 
remains firmly rooted in our society and 
many in the general public still hold the 
idea that the mentally unwell should 
be kept away. While the psychiatric 
discipline continues to advocate for 
community care for our patients, society 
at large may view such efforts negatively 
and think that we are simply shirking our 
duties and responsibilities.

Surely, it will be most convenient for 
psychiatrists and acute ward clinicians 
to comply with family requests and to 
give up on difficult referrals. However, 
it would be unethical and unjust 
for us to bow down to these societal 
expectations and to allow the limited 

resources in acute care to be depleted 
and abused. leaving those who require 
“slow medicine” in the acute ward will 
lead to unnecessary overcrowding and 
deprive those who are in need of “fast 
medicine” the care that they deserve. 
it is also an open question whether 
those in need of “slow” or rehabilitative 
medicine can receive their appropriate 
therapy in the acute setting. indeed, 
“slow medicine” should not just connote 
a slowing of tempo in the treatment for 
the individual, but recognition that the 
needs are distinctly different during these 
differing phases of the illness process. 
likewise step-down care is a misnomer 
when many therapies are actually stepped 
up during the rehabilitative phase.

For Mr X, it is telling that he was 
not even able to receive the appropriate 
“slow medicine” he required for his 
physical ailment. i can only hope that 
his transfer to our acute psychiatric 
ward was initiated by an ignorant house 

officer who mistook our hospital for a 
community hospital. With the roll out 
of the mental health blueprint, efforts 
are underway for an integrative model 
of care for our patients. Networking 
with step-down care facilities has been 
intensified and greater resources are 
allocated to community care. although 
the idea of close proximity of step-down 
care facilities to the acute hospital is an 
attractive one and will possibly aid in 
communication and transfer, ideological 
closeness and alignment between those 
providing “fast” and “slow medicine” 
must be achieved for real integrative care 
to prevail.  

Boon Leng is flabbergasted that 
a bowl of prawn mee can cost 
$10 in a non air-conditioned 
road side stall. He wonders 
about a career change... 
unfortunately he cannot cook to 
save his life.


